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                       December 2010

New Burger King 
  A new Burger King is under construction at 11757 Beach Blvd in the Beachwood Plaza.  There is only one  

  entrance into the strip mall parking lot off Beach Blvd.  At the last monthly meeting a question was raised about 
  the potential increase of traffic onto Beachwood Blvd. and entrance to Dunkin Donuts. QUESTION: How will the

  increased Burger King traffic affect our neighborhood and the traffic flow? 
  A volunteer called Mr. Don Drury at DOT (360-5644).  Mr. Drury stated that he would have Jax City review the timing cycles of the traffic light at Beach Blvd and Beachwood Blvd.  The City of Jax maintains the red light cycles for the State of Florida. ANSWER: He advised the City did in fact come out and review the red light cycles to make sure they are set within the predetermined limits.  The cycles are set on 120 second and 150 second cycles.  The lights are also currently set up for 3 different change cycles.  The cycles include a Monday thru Friday, Saturday and a Sunday cycle.   According to Mr. Drury, the light at Beachwood Blvd and Beach Blvd is operated on a pressure wire loop buried under the pavement.  This determines when a vehicle is present and starts the light cycle.  He said Burger King has NOT requested a permit for an additional entrance or exit on to Beach Blvd.  

                                                    Status of Reopening Community Center
Several volunteers contacted non-profit organizations to extend a personal request to consider operating our  

     community center for after school activities.  The results of those contacts were shared and noted by Stacie
     Bucher, Partnership & Development Coordinator with JaxParks.  Stacie’s phone number is 904/255-7901.  
     The Request for Proposal (RFP bidding process) will be issued once it is certain there will be a sufficient number 

     of applicants to the RFP.  
    After some discussion, Ms. Bucher shared the news that Beachwood was being considered for SUMMER NIGHT 
    LIGHTS (SNL).  SNL is a program will keep the parks open from 7:00 p.m. to midnight on Friday and Saturday
    nights, with organized sports, art and other activities for youth and families and provide a safe place for teens.  To 
    read more go to www.coj.net and then in the Search Box type in Summer Night Lights.   Ms. Shorty Robbins, with 
   JaxParks, is scheduled to be at the next meeting to discuss the communities support for this innovative
    program.   If you want SNL offered at Beachwood, please come to the next meeting at let Ms. Robbins hear from
    you.    





        Thank you to Volunteers
     We want to thank all the volunteers who gave their time to remove the dead evergreens at the medians. 

    Also, the volunteers worked on trimming the bushes and trees.  The medians look terrific.
     Nominations for Officers Next Meeting

At the next meeting, we will accept nominations for officers.  Note our Treasurer, Jane Bridges, will be  
S              stepping down after several of service.  If you have attended at least 3 meeting in 2010, please consider accepting nomination for this very important position.  The Treasurer records yearly membership dues, writes checks for the JEA and water bills, Peninsular Pest Control and landscape supplies.  The BCA truly appreciates Jane’s dedication in the position and her previous duties as Secretary.  





Locate Sexual Predator Alert
Check status of sexual predators at www.coj.net, then Sheriff’s Office, then scroll down to Offender Watch in blue shaded area, then click on tab Search For Offenders In Your Area at top of page.  Finally, type in your address and a map with locations of predators is displayed.
         ============================================================================

             Next Meeting – Tuesday, December 14, 2010 at 7:30 pm 

                              at Community Center, 11758 Marina Drive

                                        (next to basketball courts)
     


Find out more about Summer Night Lights!
